
 

 

 

 

16/10/2020 

Dear Fiona Bruce MP,  
Thank You 

 
I write to express my gratitude for the ways in which you have consistently and tirelessly advocated for 
the involvement of the British Government in securing the release of Leah Sharibu and the many others 
held captive by Boko Haram. 
 
I am most especially grateful that you have, without ceasing, insisted that the British Government should 
not turn a blind eye to that which is going on and continually apply pressure on your peers within 
Parliament to apply pressure on the Nigerian Government.  
 
We know that there are many issues competing for the attention of the British Government and though 
we are currently dwelling in uncertain times as pertaining to the current COVID-19 pandemic, one thing is 
for sure and that is, your tenacity in ensuring that Leah Sharibu and the many girls held in captivity are 
not forgotten about or disregarded.  
 
You have indeed shown yourself to be a woman of integrity by not sensationalizing the ongoing 
insecurities in Nigeria but rather, you have advocated for her release from an empathetic place and I am 
both humbled and grateful. It is quite easy to grow weary and even for there to be inconsistencies in the 
advocacy efforts but I must, with all respect, commend you for remaining consistent as there will be 
many other issues that you are also attending to.  
 
Thank you for keeping to the promises you made to Mrs. Rebecca Sharibu, and although we are slowly 
but surely gaining momentum in securing Leah’s release, your integrity alone is something that is evident 
and very much appreciated.   
 
May the Lord continually pour upon you grace, favour, protection and His unfailing, never-ending 
lovingkindness as you continue with us on the journey of advocating for the end of the insurgency and 
the release of Leah Sharibu and many others currently held captive.  
 
Yours sincerely, 

 

Ayo Adedoyin  
CEO 
Research|Advocacy|Community 
Web:  www.psjuk.org 

 


